
Continued from Prayer List 

OUR COLLEGE STUDENTS 
Coordinator: Lynne Gohn  
Briona Carrier - WSCC 
Nate Carrier - Poland 
Emma Fountain - CMU 
Luke Fountain - Kalamazoo College 
Zachary Genter - Mich Tech 
Noa Gohn - GVSU 
Rachel Gohn - Cornerstone U 
Kayla Gottwald - GVSU 
 

 

 
 

Adult Sunday School for Feb. 23:  Holy Purpose - True holi-
ness seeks justice.  
 
Our Monday Morning Flower Ministry needs temporary 
helpers! If you can spare a couple of hours every Monday morn-
ing for the next four weeks, please contact the office at 843-8340. 
And speaking of the office, we need substitute office volun-
teers because several of our office folks are out because of travel 
or surgeries. Please call us if you might be available to sub some-
times. 
 
February 25 is our church’s turn to host Community Table at 
Community Church! To volunteer, contact Donna Possehn (690-
1647) or Jennifer MacDonald (690-8944). 
 
 
 
 

 

IMMEDIATE PRAYERS 

 
Family of Pat Bromley 
Family of Pat Trowbridge 
Family of Dan Laliberte 
 
NURSING/ADULT CARE 
Rosie Abrahamson 
Eldred Chavalia  
Myra Easton 
Sharon Fusari, Virginia 
Dave Hullinger 
Phil Hunt 
Sherry Johnson 
Nancy Kelley 
Tom McCumber, Jr. 
Dick & Donna Nelson 
Ruthie Peterson 
Marian Riffle 
Roland Vandenheuvel 
Ellie Westcott 
Matthew Wilson, Oklahoma 

 
MARC: Alaska Ministries,  
Collier & Allyson Hard 
 
HAITI:  
Baudin School, 
Baudin Methodist Church, 
Ranquitte Methodist Church and 
Pastor Odeles Du Rosier, Anchor 
of Hope &  Dawn & Bob Brown 

 
ZAMBIA:  
Soweto-Kapisha UMC, 
Pastor Bernard & Betty Lumene & 
Lord’s Mountain Orphanage, 
Bwafwano Care Project and  
Minerva Phiri 

 
HENDERSON  
SETTLEMENT 
 
IN NEED OF PRAYER 
Bill Alexander 
Nancy and Jim Anderson 
Brenda Begnoche 
Bill Bromley 
Glen & Julie Bromley 
Luella Burke 
 

 
 

Allan Carlson 
Jim Carey & Family 
Deborah Chrystal 
Vi DeMeester 
Anne Estle 

John & Kathy Fletcher 
Mike & Cindy Genter 
Gregg Heimall 
Erv & Katherine Johnson 
Bob Jones 
Sue Major 
Stan McCallum 
Ken McClellan 
Maralee & Ed McCumber 
Clint McKinven-Copus 
Sean Nelson 
Donna Peterson 
Arla Riemersma 
Bea Riffle 
Toni Rumsey 
Sandy & Tammy Sgro 
Ed Sanborn 
Ted Schwass 
Janice Soper 
Dale Swanson 
Stub Willick 
Linda & Louis Wolven 
Barb Woodworth 
 

OUR MILITARY PEOPLE 
Coordinator: Jennifer MacDonald 
SrA Joseph Archer, TX 
S SGT Daniel J. Cook, NC 
Kevin D. Coyne, deployed 
CS2nd Class Emily Gibson, VA 
Matthew Heard, deployed 
Ensign Gregory Heimall III, VA 
Melody Houk, CA 
Staff Sgt. Jacob Hunt, VA 
Catherine McNaughton, AK 
SPC Christopher Myer, KY 
Paul Nickelson, MI 
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Cory & Rachel Ives - U of M 
Ana McCallum, Spring Arbor 
Breanna McMaster - Harrisburg 
College, PA 
Jordyn Sanders - U of M 
Tristan Scribner - Ferris 
Mallory Shinn - Hope College 
Meredith Sparks - CMU 
Emma Taranko - GVSU 
Rachel Verbus - Towson U, MD 

February  2020  
General Fund  

Giving 

Need Amount given 

Feb. 2, 2020   $7,000.00   $14,008.00 

Feb. 9, 2020   $7,000.00     $3,543.20 

Feb. 16, 2020   $7,000.00    

Feb. 23, 2020   $7,000.00    

    



9:30 AM Order of Worship 

 

  Opening Praise Songs 
 “Come, Now Is the Time to Worship”            Brian Doerksen                                           
                “I Love You, Lord”                                                      Laurie Klein                                  

  Announcements  

  Pastor’s Time with the Young Church 

  Prayer Time    

  Offering Our Gifts     

  Old Testament Reading  Deuteronomy 30:15-20  

  New Testament Reading  1 Corinthians 3:1-9  

  Gospel        Matthew 5:21-37  

  Message                            “Yes, or No?”                            Pastor Dennis 

  Praise Song       “I Could Sing of Your Love Forever”      Martin Smith                     

  Benediction                                            

   ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ 

Today’s altar flowers were given by Dennis and Betty Tabor in 
memory of Dorothy Tabor’s birthday. 

 
   

 
Our Church Vision Statement: 

Believers seeking and sharing the character of Christ 
 

Pastor:  Rev. Dennis B. Bromley 
Office Managers: Rev. Laurie McKinven-Copus 

                and Rev. Judy Downing 
Director of Christian Education: Rev. Judy Downing 

Youth Directors: Cindy Cooper and George Faust 
 Music Director: Rebecca Sopha  

Handbell Choir Director: Carleen Shinn  
Accompanist: Rogene Lathouwers 

Nursery: Renia Carrier, Rachel Faust, Roseann Shook 

 
 
 

 

11:00 AM Order of Worship 
 
   

Prelude                                    “Prelude in C  Major”                              J. S. Bach 
 
Welcome and Announcements  
Please sign the attendance pad at the end of the pew and pass it down the 
pew. Thank you.   
  
Opening Prayer                                                                                   Luella Burke              
                            
The Psalter                                Psalm 119:1-8                                Hymnal p. 840 
   
Hymn                                “O Church of God, United”                     Hymnal #547 
                                       
Old Testament Reading           Deuteronomy 30:15-20          Pew Bible p. 259 
 
New Testament Reading     1 Corinthians 3:1-9                Pew Bible p. 1389 
                                                                                                         
Anthem         “Pachelbel’s Canon in D”         Janet Linker and Jane McFadden               
                                   Handbell Choir 
Prayer Time                             
   Pastoral Prayer     
   Solo                                          “The Lord’s Prayer                                    Malotte 
                                                   Soloist: Ana McCallum         
                       
Giving of our Gifts    
   Offertory                               “Seek Ye First”                            Karen Lafferty                     
   Prayer of Dedication     
 
Hymn                             “Breathe on Me, Breath of God”                             #420                                                                   
 
Gospel Reading                          Matthew 5:21-37                 Pew Bible p. 1174  
  
Message                                       “Yes, or No?”                                Pastor Dennis  
 
*Hymn                                  “Thy Word Is a Lamp”                          Hymnal #601 
    
*Benediction         
   
*Postlude                                      “March in D”                                        J. S. Bach                          
                           
*Please stand if able 

This Week at Church 
Sunday,  Feb. 16 
9:15-12:15            Nursery 
9:30-11:00 am Coffee & Fellowship 
   9:30 am          Contemporary Worship & Sunday School 
   9:45 am Confirmation Meeting 
 11:00 am              Traditional Worship 
 12:30 pm Visioning Committee  
5:00-7:00 pm Legacy 
 
Monday,  Feb. 17 
 10:00 am            Women’s Closed AA, Flower Ministry 
 11:30 am Ladies’ Lunch at House of Flavors   
   5:30 pm Cub Den 
             
Tuesday,  Feb. 18 
   9:30 am              Intercessory Prayer 
   5:00 pm         Bell Choir Rehearsal, Webelos 
   6:30 pm Women’s Book Study 
    
Wednesday,  Feb. 19 
   9:00 am        Rug Ladies 
 10:00 am      Women’s Closed AA  
 11:00 am Worship Committee 
   5:30 pm Cub Den 
   6:00 pm       Catered Dinner 
   7:04 pm           Pastor’s Study 
       
Thursday,  Feb. 20 
   7:30 am Men’s Emmaus 4th Day 
   1:00 pm Women’s Emmaus 4th Day 
6:30-8:30 pm Sable Points Lighthouse Keepers Association 
   7:00 pm Chancel Choir Rehearsal 
   8:00 pm Praise Choir Rehearsal   
 
Friday,  Feb. 21 
 10:00 am Women’s Closed AA 
 
Sunday, February 23 
 9:15-12:15            Nursery 
9:30-11:00 am Coffee & Fellowship 
   9:30 am          Contemporary Worship & Sunday School 
10:00-12:30 Legacy Soup Luncheon 
 11:00 am              Traditional Worship 
 
 
  
 



 
 

Women’s Spring Bible Study to Begin March 5 
This spring we will continue with another study by Jody Mohan, 
as we were so blessed last fall by her study of The Richest Lady in 
Ludington. Our new 10-week study is How to Walk on Water, which 
helps us to “get out of the boat”. It covers how what we wear can 
make a difference, perils along the way, who is in the boat with 
us, moving on, and sharing our stories. We will continue to meet 
in the 4th/5th grade Sunday School room beginning at 10:00 am. 
For more information you may contact Lynne Gohn at 843-4746. 
 
“No Through Traffic Please”. You may have noticed new 
signs on the kitchen doors. Unless you are working in the kitchen 
or have some business there, please use the double doors from 
the east hallway to enter and exit Fellowship Hall. Thank you for 
helping to maintain the integrity of our licensed kitchen. 
 
Watch for an easy, fun and healthy snack in the March Footprints; 
a snack that Mia called “The Best Sunday School Snack Ever!” 
 
Are you interested in becoming a Lay Servant in The United 
Methodist Church? See the poster on the Church Office bulletin 
board!  
 

Pastor Dennis’ Questions for the Week of February 16, 
2020: 
 
1. When have you found yourself struggling with “yes or 
no” situations? 
 
2.  If you are not to “pledge” to a commitment, how do 
you affirm your desire to keep that commitment? 
 
3.  When have you made a pledge you regretted? 
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